Phi Kappa welcomes

industrious pledge class
into the Brotherhood

By Jeff Klein
Phi Kappa

£ The Phi Kappa Chapter wel-
comes its new pledge class of
'84: John Haley, pledge class
President; Kevin Anetsberger,
Vice-President; Rick Muff; Bill
Bevers; Glenn Smith: Brian
Hrabak; and Kevin McDonald.
With mighty Crow de-
termination, these men push for-
ward o their Initiation day.

On the morning of Sept. 5, the
Crows of '84 awoke at 5:30,
layered the front yard with toilet
paper. and set off on a walkout
for Lzke Geneva, Wisconsin. The
pledges and Brothers who attend-
ed the expedition found the
waterskiing, partying, and camp-
ing very interesting, to say the
least.

The Playboy Club would not
comment on the group’s visit,
Brotkters Paul Weston, Ed
Roland, and Jeff Klein led the
wild bunch. When the pledges
reluctantly returned, they found
the Brotherhood only slightly

angry about the cellophane-
covered toilet scals.

Raising Money

On a different note, the pledge
class has diligently been raising
money for special projects. A
““Sweetest Day'* steak dinner was
held at the House Oct. 19 and
was an outstanding success. So
far $!25 has been raised, and
many more projects are under-

way. These include raffles, all-
campus movies, and a Casino
Night during Homecoming
weekend.

It is our hope that these pro-
jects will provide a basis of ideas
for our future Phi Kappa pledge
classes, as well as for those of our
fellow chapters.

The exciting 1980 Pledge
Dance was held Nov. 15 at the
House, or should we say *‘On the
Nile,” as the pledges called it
Alpha **Cairo-A Night oa The
Nile.”

Oct. 20 marked the beginning
of “*Inspiration Week'' for New
Initiates John Haley, Rick MufT,
and Kevin Anetsberger. The week
proved educational to all, as those
then eager neophytes each
delivered a speech on an impor-
tant person or evenl im Phi
Kappa's history. These, along
with a talk with the officers and
daily ritual, provided a learning
atmosphere for the three.

We were proud to welcome our
newly Initiated Brothers on Oct.
25. We feel these men will carry
on the Crow tradition here at Il
linois. Congratulations, men!

Finally, we would like to extend
our heartiest welcome to a fine
group of '84.5’s. Dan Layzell,
Bob Cook, Greg Remic, Jim
Jascoviak, and Joe Hanson
belong to this exclusive class.
They seem so far to be a very pro-
mising bunch of guys and have
already contributed significantly
to our fund-raising projects. _p




